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HAMLETS 
The monthly meeting of the Parish Council was held on Wednesday 15th January 2025. Attended by: Cllrs. J 

Hobbs (Chair) J Phipps, K Boundy, N Steer, K Jones, J Payne, G Worden, R Savage, the Clerk and one member 

of the public. Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr. C Myers & Cornwall Cllr. S Tilbey.  

The usual maintenance matters were covered. There is an ongoing issue at David’s Lane with stone being 

continually washed out. Seven policies were reviewed by the Council. It is now time to seek formal quotations 

from the interested parties for the 2025 maintenance of the various community assets. The Clerk gave a report of 

the North Cornwall Community Area Partnership meeting that took place in December. A report was also given 

of a recent election training session. Local elections are taking place on Thursday 1st May 2025 – there will be 

full information available in due course. The Health & Wellbeing Project is partly complete. The Pump Track 

was opened just before Christmas – it is receiving much use and there are many happy bikers/skaters/scooters/ 

riding it…children are even running around it! The multi-use games area (MUGA) has been completed in the 

most part; but the awful weather has delayed the top surface thus far.  

Five planning applications were received for consideration: PA24/08705 | Proposed detached workshop/garage. 

| East Gooseham Farm Morwenstow Bude Cornwall EX23 9PG. MPC Comments: Morwenstow Parish Council 

have no objections to the proposal. PA24/08706 | Listed Building Consent for proposed detached workshop 

/garage. | East Gooseham Farm Morwenstow Bude Cornwall EX23 9PG. MPC Comments: Morwenstow Parish 

Council have no objections to the proposal. PA24/07400 | Proposed Agricultural Shed and formation of new 

access. | Stursdon Farm Coombe Valley Bude Cornwall EX23 9HU. MPC Comments: Morwenstow Parish 

Council have no objections, but would welcome any screening that could be included. PA24/09226 | Change of 

use to retirement livery, equestrian use, proposed field shelter, temporary rural/equestrian worker's dwelling, 

formation of new parking area and associated works. | Land West of Valley View Morwenstow Bude Cornwall. 

MPC Comments: Morwenstow Parish Council now feel able to support this application; with having viewed the 

County Land Agents report. PA24/09154 | Part conversion of store and extension to form new lobby and toilet 

facilities. | Community Centre Shop Morwenstow Bude Cornwall EX23 9SL. MPC Comments: Morwenstow 

Parish Council have no objections to the plans; but feel that the internal configuration could be better utilized if 

a cohesive approach had been taken. This could benefit all users of the Community Centre, for the best outcome.  

No further applications were discussed. Please see the draft minutes in full on the website for further details of 

the meeting.  

The next regular Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 19th February 2025 at 7:30pm.  

All are welcome to the meetings.                                        Sheridon Rosser (Mrs), Clerk to the Parish Council.  
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 NOVEMBER/DECEMBER RAINFALL  

           

   

    Killarney – John Jukes recorded:  Dec – 82mm or 3.22 inches 

         2024 – 1466mm or 57.71 ins 

        

    Duckpool Cottage – Jen Ash recorded:  Nov – 101mm or 3.97 ins 

         Dec – 57mm or 2.24 ins 

         2024 – 1089mm or 42.87 ins 

       

    Lopthorne – David Manfield recorded: Nov – 115mm or 4.52 ins 

         Dec – 74mm or 2.91 ins 

         2024 – 1451mm or 57.12 ins 

      

    Tor View – Ken Boundy recorded:  Nov – 104mm or 4.09 ins 

         Dec – 56mm or 2.2 ins 

         2024 – 1157mm or 45.5 ins 

     

    Cornakey – Sue Causey recorded:  Dec – 84.5mm or 3.32 ins 

       

    

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ----------------------

Did you know? 

You can report many things directly online to Cornwall Council.  It is particularly helpful if you can report road 

issues on here, this will trigger a quick assessment for any repairs from Cornwall Council.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/report-something/  
 

 
 

 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/report-something/
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CHURCH SERVICES FOR FEBRUARU 2025 

 
Morwenstow Parish Church 
 

Sunday 2nd   9.30am  Holy Communion  - Rev Jane Bradbury  

Sunday 9th 11.00am  Family Service – Richard Painter & Shorne Tilbey 

Sunday 16th 9.30am  Holy Communion – Rev Jane Bradbury 

Sunday 23rd   3.00pm  Richard Painter 

 

      

Woodford Methodist Chapel 
 

Sunday 2nd  11.00am  LA 

Sunday 9th  11.00am  Pam Colwill 

Sunday 16th  11.00am  LA 

Sunday 23rd  11.00am  Holy Communion – Revd Joy Wilson 

 

Coffee Mornings – Wednesday 5th February,  10.00am – 12.00pm. 

All welcome. 

 

Morwenstow Methodist Church – Shop Chapel 

 
Sunday 2nd  11.00am  Service led by Mrs R Bealing 

Sunday 9th  11.00am  Service led by Mr B Bryne 

Sunday 16th  11.00am  Service led by Rev R Ward-Smith 

Sunday 23rd   11.00am  Service led by Merrytones 

 

*Merrytone services are led by the congregation and include hymns, readings, recitals, and songs by the 

Merrytones music group  
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BUDE CONCERT ORCHESTRA 

SATURDAY 1st MARCH 7.30PM 

PARKHOUSE CENTRE BUDE 

Why not make a day of it?  

Big Breakfast in the morning and  

An Evening of Beautiful Music. 

Orchestra conducted by Barry Carrington Moule and led by Teresa Moule. 
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From Rev Richard 

 

We are well into 2024. And I reckon that now is good time to look back and give thanks for the past. I 

have been thinking recently of all those saints who chose to settle here in Cornwall, giving up home 

and family, to bring the Gospel of Jesus Christ to this land. You don’t have to go far down the road 

until you meet a village named after a “St Somebody.” They were called ‘peregrini,’ these wandering 

pilgrim saints. That is why the Church in Truro chose the Peregrine falcon as it’s emblem. The 

Peregrine falcon is the fastest, most wide ranging and powerful of all falcons. It is a rare and beautiful 

bird; you can find it nesting on the sheer granite cliff faces surrounding our Cornish cliffs. 

 

And so here we are today, following in the paths of those who walked before us. We too can be 

‘peregrini’ people if we look around and open our eyes to the beauty of our Cornish land. For it is 

perhaps, in the rocky shore, the rolling farm land, the sea and sky; in the eyes of all we meet along the 

way, that confirms to me that in spite of all that we hear and see in the world which is not good, be 

that as it may, we of all people can tread with confidence and joy into the future. For the very land 

itself confirms that it is a place of possibilities, of challenges, and opportunities. 

 

So, the message for this New Year is for us to look back and celebrate the past. To look forward with 

hope. To look upward with thanks and to look outward with love. 

Our land of Cornwall is a blessing for all of us to share. 

 

                                                 

February 2024 
 

 

 

 

 

Institute Affairs 

 
Skittle Alley 

 

After a promising start, results in the league have been variable.  

The B team are playing more consistantly than the A team, partly because they’ve had a more settled 

team. The A team has had injury and illness to contend with. One played fell on a radiator, cracked 

some ribs and hurt his back, but after weeks of physio is ready to play again.The cup team has done 

well in some competitions and hopefully will bring back a trophy at the end of the season. 

 

Pot Black 

 

Although unable to field a team in the snooker league this season, several wished to play on a regular 

basis. It is disappointing to see that the facilities provided have not been used as much as the 

committee had hoped. Hartland British Legion has only 1 table, the club are not open during the day , 

and yet the steward regularly takes away between £40 - £50 per week. I would be delighted to take 

£15 - £18 per week. 

There is an old saying, Use it or Lose it. 

 

The membership is still only £15 per year. Some younger players have shown an interest in snooker 

rather than playing pool. If 2 or 3 wishe dto learn about the game, some coaching can be arranged. 

 

C Tape (Chairman) 01288 331 263 
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SAVE A LIFE TRAINING - AED & CPR - Friday 21st February 2025 - 7.00 p.m. start 
Please ring Sharon Olde or Lainey (Elaine Cole) to book your places! See poster below for 

details. 
*************************************************************************** 
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EDITORIAL 

 
 

Email your articles to – jsphippsmpc@hotmail.com 

 

The latest date for copy is the 25th of the month preceding publication 

 

The Editor is not responsible for the views and comments of contributors 

and reserves the right to edit any article if necessary 

 

 

If you wish to contact the Chairman of the Parish Council on any matter, please telephone Jonathan Hobbs on 

(01288) 331236 

 

USEFUL DATES 
Rubbish & Recycling collections – Rubbish – Thursday  

Recycling – Thursday  

Food Waste collection every Thursday 

Parish Council – 3rd Wednesday (except Aug & Dec) 

(1st Wednesday – additional planning meeting if required) 

Post Office – Thursdays 11.00am – 1.00pm 

 

 Calendar of Events  
Date Event Organisation 

Saturday 1st March  Big Breakfast  Community Centre 

Friday 21st March Save a Life Training Jays Aim/Community Centre 

   

   

Sunday 22nd June 40th Anniversary of the opening of 

the Community Centre 

Celebrations – Open 

Gardens/Cream Teas/Displays 

Community Centre 

 

 

 


